
March 4, 2004 
 
Dear Pastor, Church and Friends! 
 
This month has been a time of rest, recuperation, and challenge.  We would like 
to thank you for your prayers in our behalf.  
 
My Sandy is getting better everyday. The doctors at Cleveland Clinic, Cleveland, 
Ohio, who are treating her for the colo-recto-prolaps problem gave us the 
following instructions:  
1) There will be NO SURGERY at this time - We praise the Lord!  
2) The first 3 weeks medication has done its work. 
3) Phase 2 medication is now being applied, and it is working. 
4) sandy has an appointment for a progress check at the Clinic at the end of 
March. 
 
The doctor has assured us, that this procedure will help Sandy.  If the operation 
would have been done in Germany, the Cleveland Clinic specialist said, “Sandy 
would have developed other future problems and these we are trying to avoid if 
possible'' - the words of the doctors. 
 
We thank you for your prayers and consider this the answer from God for the 
present time. I have rescheduled my flight back to Munich, Germany, Lord 
willing, for the 10th of March. Sandy will follow as she continues to recover at the 
end of April. Please continue to pray for Sandy's complete recovery. 
 
While here waiting, I had the privilege of preaching at the church (Toledo Baptist 
Temple, Toledo, Ohio) where I got saved in 1963 and also at our sending church 
(New Hope Baptist Church, Ft. Wayne, Indiana).  They both were a blessing to 
us.  According to our phone conversation, both churches in Munich are doing 
well. 
 
Thank you for your prayers, love gifts, phone calls, Emails and the get-well cards. 
We are eternally grateful to the Lord that HE has given us so many faithful prayer 
supporters and friends. 
 
Your missionaries in Germany,           
Wilhelm & Sandra Falk 
 
''For the LORD is good; his mercy is everlasting; and his truth endureth to all 
generations." Psalms 100:5   


